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VOLUME	18	**	ISSUE	167													
TUESDAY,	15	MAY,	2018	
	

ALL	CORRESPONDENCE	SHOULD	BE	ADDRESSED	TO:	
THE	SECRETARY,	P.O.	BOX	193,	CASTLE	HILL	1765	
Website	Address:	www.castlehillprobus.org.au	
	
Monthly	Meeting:		3rd	Tuesday	of	the	Month	at	10	am	
Cherrybrook	Community	and	Cultural	Centre,	
31	Shepherds	Lane,	Cherrybrook	–	off	Shepherds	Drive,	Cherrybrook	
	
	

A	MESSAGE	FROM	YOUR	PRESIDENT	–	MAY,	2018		
During	the	past	month	four	members	of	your	committee	attended	the	annual	
Probus	Area	Information	day	at	Blacktown.		There	were	19	clubs	represented	and	a	
wide	range	of	topics	were	covered	in	respect	to	the	operation	of	Probus	Clubs.		
	
We	came	away	with	a	number	of	items	that	will	be	presented	to	the	committee	for	
review	that	have	the	potential	to	enhance	the	performance	of	our	club	in	the	near	
future.	
	

We	had	the	opportunity	to	engage	with	other	club	officers	and	compare	notes	with	how	clubs	are	faring	in	
such	matters	as	membership	and	administration	of	the	clubs.	
	
One	came	away	from	the	day	thankful	for	the	good	fortunes	of	our	club	compared	to	some.		Some	things	
that	we	tend	to	take	for	granted	other	clubs	would	long	to	be	able	to	do.	
	
During	this	last	month	it	has	been	a	very	enjoyable	experience	to	join	the	tour	to	Narrabri	and	Lightning	
Ridge,	the	Gardening	Group	as	well	as	the	Crazy	Whist	night.	
	
All	members	are	encouraged	to	attend	as	many	functions	as	possible.		By	attending	this	means	the	
potential	to	increase	your	circle	of	friends	within	the	club	is	greatly	enhanced.	
	
Tony	Folland,	President.	

 
COMBINED	PROBUS	CLUB	OF	
CASTLE	HILL	INC.	
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COMMITTEE	–	2018/2019	

	
	
PRESIDENT	
Tony	Folland	-	9873	1126		
(eldersph@bigpond.net.au)	
	
	
VICE	PRESIDENT	
Lyn	Wilkes	–	9899	2953	
(wilkeslyn@hotmail.com)	
	
	
SECRETARY	
Barry	Haywood	–	9629	8818	
(bazza-h@bigpond.com)	
	
	
TREASURER	
Brendan	Fitzpatrick	–	9674	7542	
(jessbren@bigpond.net.au)	
	
	
IMMEDIATE	PAST	PRESIDENT	
Malcolm	Robson	–	9659	0852	
(malrobson@bigpond.com)	
	
	
(FOUNDATION	PRESIDENT:	Robert	Stack)	

	
MEMBERSHIP	OFFICER	–	Glenys	Pye	
4573	6446			(donpye@live.com.au)	
	
INTERNATIONAL	TOURS	and	CRUISES	
Dominic	Cancian	–	0419	550	699	
(drcancian@internode.on.net)	
	
PROPERTY	OFFICER	–	Ralph	Gosling	
9639	7897		(goslingrandj@bigpond.com)	
	
OUTINGS	and	DAY	TOURS	–		
Elizabeth	Lessells	–	9686	7727	
(elessell@bigpond.net.au)	
	
WEEK	AWAY	TOURS	–	Colin	Yates	
8851	7412	(cy1000203@bigpond.com)	
	
ACTIVITIES	OFFICER	–	David	Lewis	
9634	6486	(davidclewisoz@gmail.com)	
	
GUEST	SPEAKERS	COORDINATOR	-	Leo	Keegan	
9674	6140	(leokeegan@bigpond.com)		
	
REFRESHMENTS		OFFICER	–	Helen	Rose	
8850	3232	(bobrose32@bigpond.com)	
	
SPECIAL	EVENTS	and	PUBLIC	OFFICER	
John	Michell	-	9680	3518	
(john.michell@bigpond.com)	
	

NON	COMMITTEE:	
	

NEWSLETTER	EDITOR	–	Annette	Watson	
(aawatson2018@gmail.com)	
96247218	or	0430	306	168	
	

WEBSITE	EDITOR	–	Helen	Stafford-Osborne	
96745790	(osborne.helen1@gmail.com)	

NON	COMMITTEE:	
	
PHOTOGRAPHER/HISTORIAN		
Barry	Alsop	
(alspopb@bigpond.com)	
	
WELFARE	OFFICER	–	Anne	Gover	
9674	1045	(neilgov@optusnet.com.au)	

	

Private and confidential for Probus use only 
– Not to be used for any other purpose - 

ALL CORRESPONDENCE SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO: 
THE SECRETARY P.O. BOX 193, CASTLE HILL 1765 
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CLUB	FACILITIES	FOR	YOU	TO	USE	AND	ENJOY	
Book	Exchange	–	A	‘Borrow	and	Return’	exchange	arrangement	at	no	cost.	
Notice	Board	–	Showing	recent	photographs	of	Club	activities.	Also	Member’s	‘FOR	SALE’	items.	
Suggestion	Box	–	Located	along	the	front	of	the	stage.	(Please	identify	yourself	on	your	suggestion)	
Tradesman	/	Professional	Directory	–	Business	Cards	of	your	recommendations	held	by	Noelie	Long.	
	

WELFARE	
It	is	important	as	members	of	Probus	that	we	care	for	the	welfare	of	one	another.		If	anyone	knows	about	
an	illness	or	bereavement	affecting	any	of	our	Members,	would	they	please	contact	the	Welfare	Officer,	
Anne	Gover	on	96741045	or	email	annegov@optusnet.com.au.		All	information	given	to	the	Welfare	
Officer	will	be	kept	confidential.	
		
I	hope	you	all	enjoyed	Easter.		This	month	has	been	a	better	one	for	our	members	as	we	have	not	had	any	
new	health	issues.		We	still	have	a	few	members	recovering	from	illness.		We	wish	them,	as	well	as	other	
members	who	are	unwell,	a	speedy	recovery	and	hope	to	see	them	return	to	their	activities	soon.	
		
I	am	sure	we	are	all	looking	forward	to	the	cooler	weather	and	a	return	to	our	more	active	activities.	
	

ATTENDANCE	
Please	advise	our	Membership	Officer,	Glenys	Pye,	if	you	are	unable	to	attend	any	particular	General	
Meeting.	(Email:	donpye@live.com.au	–	4573	6446)	An	apology	DOES	NOT	reduce	the	number	of	meetings	
required	to	achieve	a	50%	attendance	record.	
	
Please	advise	our	Secretary,	Barry	Hayward,	in	writing/email	if	you	require	LEAVE	OF	ABSENCE	for	one	or	
more	General	Monthly	Meetings.		
	
PLEASE	NOTE:	A	LEAVE	OF	ABSENCE	request	must	be	received	by	the	Management	Committee	prior	to	
their	meeting	on	1st	Tuesday	of	the	month.		When	approved,	it	reduces	your	maximum	required	
attendance	level	for	the	year.	It	is	a	constitutional	requirement	that	all	members	maintain	a	minimum	ratio	
of	50%	attendance.		In	simple	terms	if	you	apologise	for,	or	fail	to	attend	7	meetings	each	year	your	
membership	will	be	terminated.	
	
TREASURER’S	REPORT	–	APRIL,	2018	
Receipts	were	$8,605	of	which	$5265	was	for	membership	fees,	$2115	was	for	Christmas	in	June	Luncheon	
$540	was	for	theatre	outings	and	the	balance	was	for	various	other	club	activities.	
	
Cheques	made	out	during	the	month	totalled	$7,709-65	of	which	$6910	was	Theatre	Outings,		
$180	was	to	purchase	gift	vouchers	for	monthly	Speakers	‘Thank	You’	gift.	$180	was	for	Room	Rental		
(Hills	Shire	Council)	–	Craft	&	Genealogy	Groups	and	the	balance	was	for	various	other	club	expenses.	
	

YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE NOW DUE 

 

Your	Membership	Fee	of	$55	per	member	is	Now	Due.	
Payment	can	be	made	by	Direct	Credit	into	the	Club	account:	062	336	10344916	(show	your	name)	
Payment	can	also	be	made	by	cheque	“Combined	Probus	Club	of	Castle	Hill	Inc”	or	cash.	
If	paying	by	cash,	please	ensure	that	you	place	the	correct	amount	into	a	named	envelope.	
Payment	can	be	made	by	Direct	Credit	into	the	Club	account	at	the	Commonwealth	Bank.		
	
For	further	details	of	all	cheque	payments	please	inspect	the	Noticeboard	where	they	are	attached	to	
the	Minutes	of	the	previous	Monthly	General	Meeting.		These	are	pinned	to	the	noticeboard	at	each	
General	Meeting	or	are	available	on	request	from	the	Secretary.	
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BALANCE	SHEET	
	

Opening	Balance	CBA	Account	
								(Operating	Account)	

	
1	April,	2018	

	
                 $19,562.35	

Credits	(Including	Interest)	 	 																									$8,605.00	
Unpresented	Cheques	as	at	29	April,	2018	 	 																													$313.00																							
Debits	(Cheques)	 	 ($8,032.65)	
Unpresented	Cheques	as	at	31	March,	2018	 	 ($305.00)	
Closing	Balance	CBA	Account	 28	April,	2018	                   $20,142.70	
	 	 	
Opening	Balance	ING	Account	
(Contingency	Account)	

	
1	April,	2018	

	
$9,906.72									

Credits	(Including	Interest)	-	March	 April	to	be	credited	in	May	 11.36	
Closing	Balance		ING	Account	 28	April,	2018	 $9,918.08	
The	combined	balance	of	CBA	and	ING		A/c		 	 $30,060.78	
	 	 	

	
	
	
	
	
	 	

 

  
    SPEAKERS 
 
 MAY: Roland Storm - “A Lifetime in the Music Industry”  
 
 JUNE: Assoc. Professor Munjed Al Maduris, Orthopedic Surgeon 
 
 JULY: Lt. Col Riccardo Bosi (Ret) - Review of his recent book      

outlining his experiences in the Middle East 
 
 AUGUST: Paul Ashton – Centennial Park, A History 
 
 SEPTEMBER: Rita Elkordi, NSW Department of Fair Trading 
  Beware of Scams. 
 
 OCTOBER: Trish Wetton, OAM, Foresight Foundation of Australia 
 
 NOVEMBER: Melanie Stedman, Helloworld Travel 
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ACTIVITY	GROUPS	
These	groups	are	established	for	your	enjoyment.		It’s	a	great	way	to	meet	new	people	and	make	new	
friends.		Our	Convenors	are	always	very	willing	and	happy	to	welcome	new	Members.	
So	do	try	to	get	involved.	
	
	

	
	
	
	

BOOK	READING	GROUP	–	4TH	MONDAY	OF	EACH	MONTH	FROM	2.00-4.00	PM	
The	Book	Reading	Group	meets	on	the	fourth	Monday	of	each	month,	from	2.00	to	3.30	pm.		
At	the	Cosy	Nook	Cafe,	Shop	1,	Ward	Place,	Round	Corner,	Dural.			

In April we discussed 'The Dry' by Jane Harper: a taut tale of murders which distress and 
divide the  inhabitants of a drought-stricken outback town, and the fast-paced, focused 
efforts of two police to solve the crimes, while battling community suspicion, searing 
heat in bushfire weather and the threat of further violence. We rated this book 9 out of 10.   

On May 28 we will discuss 'Watching You' by Michael Robotham. We are a small but enthusiastic group 
and other club members are always welcome to join us. 

 

BOWLS	GROUP	–	FRIDAY,	25	MAY	AT	9.00	AM	
	
The	next	club	bowls	will	be	on	25th	May	and	8th	June	at	Castle	Hill	Bowling	Club.	
Please	have	your	names	in	by	9.00am	on	the	day.	
New	bowlers	are	always	welcome,	especially	new	members.		
Free	coaching	is	provided	as	well	as	bowls	to	play	with.	
																																															
	

Book	Exchange	 Roger	Atack	 9680	4356	 Ross	Long	 9871	3769	

Book	Reading	Group	 Barbara	Primrose	 9481	8197	 	 	

Bowls	Group	 Robert	Cochrane	 9679	1739	 	 	
Bridge	Group	 David	Lewis	

(davidclewisoz@gmail.com)	
0418	978	655	 	 	

Caravans	and	Cabins	 Les	and	Jill	Dyball	 9634	4874	 	 	

Craft	Group	 Carole	Rock	 9686	8857	 Ruth	Cocks	 9639	5365	

Fishing	Group	 Bob	Tubman	 8883	3511	 	 	

Gardening	Group	 Harry	Koller	 9634	1928	 0412	639	529	 	

Genealogy	Group	 John	Wilkes	 9899	2953	 	 	

Golf	Group	 Bob	Osborne	 9674	5790	 	 	
Movie	Group	 Jan	Quinn	 9639	9016	 Vyvyan	Orley	 9624	2184	

SAPPS	Dining	Out	 John	Michell	 9680	3518	 0419	626	614	 	

Tennis	Group	 Harry	Koller	 9634	1928	 0412	639	529	 	

Theatre	Parties	 Marie	Woodward	 9899	8983	 0402	124	942	 	

Walking	Group	 Johanna	Cancian	 9899	3270	 0459	553	771	 	
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BRIDGE	GROUP	
An	‘Improvers/Intermediates’	course	will	start	at	ARV	shortly	-	contact	David	Lewis	by	email	for	details.	
I	have	identified	another	opportunity	for	Bridge	Players	-	the	WPH	Probus	Club	organizes	sessions	on	the	
1st	&	3rd	Wednesday	of	each	month	at	Dural	Country	Club,	starting	at	1.30	pm.	You	do	not	need	to	have	a	
partner	but	you	should	get	there	at	least	15	minutes	before	play	starts	to	introduce	yourself	&	explain	your	
bidding	system	to	your	partner	and	if	necessary	to	your	opponents.	Some	support/supervision	is	provided.	
I	have	not	personally	played	at	these	sessions.	
	
	
	
CARAVANS	AND	CABINS	–		
What	fantastic	weather	we	had	for	our	fabulous	4	day	escape.	Everybody	enjoyed	the	
experience	visiting	places	they	had	not	heard	of,	like	Six	Strings	Brewery,	or	Fires	Creek	
Winery	or	Bamboo	Budda	Cafe.	The	Ken	Duncan	photo	studio	was	also	a	big	hit	with	our	
group.	Saturday	was	The	Entrance	Market	and	free	time	to	do	whatever	after	that.		
A	couple	of	BBQ's,	Thursday	and	Saturday	nights	with	short	discussions	afterwards,	
had	our	group	mingling.	Jill	and	Les	Dyball	-	0435801958.	
	
	
	
CRAFT	GROUP	–	EVERY	THURSDAY,	1.30-3.30	PM				

This	group	meets	in	the	‘Village	Green	Community	Centre’,	109	Bella	Vista	Drive,		
Bella	Vista.		We	meet	every	Thursday	from	1.30-3.30	pm.	
	
New	members	are	always	welcome.	We	do	not	meet	during	School	Holidays.	
	

	
	

	
	
FISHING	GROUP	–	TUESDAY,	12	JUNE,	2018	
The	 Probus	 Fishing	 Group	 endeavour	 to	 catch	 a	 variety	 of	 fish	 using	 our	
expertise	and	knowledge	on	the	second	Tuesday	of	each	month.			
	
The	trip	to	Woolwich	was	deferred	to	a	later	date.	
On	 Tuesday,	 12th	 June,	 a	 lunch	 is	 planned	 at	 the	 Mooney	 Mooney	 Club	
overlooking	the	Hawkesbury	River.	
	
We	are	planning	a	trip	to	Patonga	on	Tuesday,	10th	July	for	river	and	rock	fishing	followed	by	lunch		
at	the	Patonga	Hotel.	
We	always	look	forward	to	and	welcome	new	participants.	
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GARDENING	GROUP	–	TUESDAY,	29th	MAY,	2018	AT	10.00	AM				

Our	next	garden	Group	Meeting	will	be	held	on	Tuesday	29th	May	at	Flower	
Power,	starting	as	usual	at	10	am.	The	Manager,	David	Simpson,	will	arrange		
seating	for	up	to	40	of	our	group,	as	well	as	a	presenter	to	give	a	one	hour	talk	
on	a	wide	range	of	gardening	matters,	and	answer	any	question	group	members	
may	have.	Note!	‘Flower	Power’	can	also	provide	and	will	talk	about	garden	
maintenance	services,	which	should	be	useful	for	those	who	need	such	
services.	Afterwards	all	of	us	(or	only	those	who	so	wish)	will	go	down	stairs	to	
Frankie’s	Food	Factory,	where	we	can	partake	of	coffee/tea	and	a	scone,		
for	about	$	10.00	per	head.	

  
	

GENEALOGY	GROUP	-	WEDNESDAY,	13	JUNE,	2018	OUTING	
We	have	just	completed	our	visit	to	the	Ebenezer	Church	(Hawkesbury	District)	Wednesday	9th	May.	
The	oldest	church	building	in	Australia.	Hosted	by	Michele	Bruce.	
This	tour	included	visits	to	the	schoolmaster’s	house	&	graveyard.		
After	lunch	we	enjoyed	a	tour	of	the	Hawkesbury	Regional	Museum.	
Located	at	8	Baker	Street	Windsor	(open	Wed:	10	to	4:00	pm).		
	
Our	next	meeting	will	be	on	Wednesday,	13th	June:	
An	afternoon	of	“Show	&	Tell”	–	your	own	family	history	
presentations	&	talks	of	5-6	minutes	with	question	time	of	3-4	minutes	per	speaker.		
Email:	John	Wilkes	to	secure	a	listing.	johnwilkes1948@gmail.com	or	phone	9899	2953.	
	
	
GOLF	GROUP	–	MONDAY,	4	JUNE,	2018	AT	8.45	AM	

With	many	of	our	golfers	away	on	the	trip	to	Narrabri,	we	had	a	small	elite	group	of	
four	representing	our	Probus	Club	at	Richmond	on	our	last	perfect	golfing	day.			
John	Barker	won	the	day	with	33	points;	2nd	was	Ralph	Gosling	with	28	points	and		
3rd	was	Ken	Lynch	with	25	points.	Ralph	also	won	the	Longest	Drive.	Well	done	to	all.	
		
Our	next	game	will	be	at	Fox	Hills	on	Monday,	4th	June.	
(this	is	the	first	Monday	of	the	month	due	to	Queen’s	Birthday	on	second	Monday)			

Please	meet	at	the	Pro	Shop	15	minutes	prior	to	hit	off	at	9.00am.		New	members	are	always	welcome.	
	
MOVIE	GROUP	–	2ND	TUESDAY	OF	THE	MONTH		
On	Tuesday	the	8th	May,	members	of	our	Club's	Movie	Group	went	to	the	movies	and	
saw	"The	Guernsey	Literary	and	Potato	Peel	Pie	Society"	starring	Lily	James,	Jessica	
Brown	Findlay	and	Matthew	Goode.		The	film	was	enjoyed	by	everybody	in	our	group.			
It	told	the	story	of	the	occupation	of	the	island	of	Guernsey	by	the	Germans	during	
World	War	2	and	the	consequences	on	the	British	population	of	Guernsey	at	the	time.			
It	is	a	part	of	WW2	history	that	we	do	not	seem	to	hear	much	about.	
There	were	20	members	of	our	group	who	went	to	lunch	afterward	at	Cosmo	Coffee.	
We	look	forward	to	hearing	from	any	members	of	our	club	who	wish	to	join	the	Movie	Group.	
If	you	would	like	to	join	our	popular	Movie	Group	please	contact	Jan	Quinn	(Convenor).			
Email	at:	dennisquinn@optusnet.com.au	or	telephone	number:	9639.9016	or		
Vyvyan	Orley	at	email:	oorley@optusnet.com.au	or	telephone	9624	2184.	
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TENNIS	GROUP	–	EVERY	WEDNESDAY	NIGHT	5.00-7.00PM			
	

Our	Probus	Tennis	Group,	operates	in	Hastings	Park,	Cherrybrook	every	Wednesday	evening	from		
5	pm	to	7	pm	and	is	made	up	of	about	20	players.	
(10	Probus	Castle	Hill	Members	plus	10	from	players	other	Probus	Clubs).	

	
In	recent	Months	the	Tennis	group	has	been	well	attended	by	an	average	of		
12	players	per	session,	which	enables	us	to	occupy	our	2	allocated	courts	and	
adequately	covers	the	court	costs	of	$50.00	plus	cost	of	balls,	tea,	coffee	and	
biscuits	etc.	at	our	fee	of	$5.00	each.	

	

Recently,	we	had	a	temporary	attendance	shortage	at	our	Wednesday	evening	Tennis	gatherings.		
4	regular	players	attended	Anzac	Memorials	(bless	them)	and	several	others	were	nursing	various	
injuries	(not	caused	by	tennis,	I	hasten	to	add).		
However,	we	expects	near	full	complements	of	players	at	our	next	and	future	Tennis	functions.	
  

WALKING	GROUP	–	FRIDAY,	18	MAY,	2018	AT	10.00	AM	-	IRON	COVE	WALK		
Join	us	on	an	easy	scenic	7km	walk	around	Iron	Cove	starting	opposite	the	Nield	Park	Pavilion	Café,		
89a	Henley	Marine	Drive,	Rodd	Point	2046.			
Convenient	parking	available	in	a	side	street	off	First	Avenue	or	Noble	Street.	
	

We	will	meet	at	10:00am	and	start	the	walk	at	10.30	am	travelling	anti-
clockwise	along	a	level	paved	surface	(except	for	two	small	inclines).	Plenty	of	
strategically	placed	“reviver”	seating	is	available	along	with	drinking	water	
bubblers	to	lubricate	the	larynx.	At	the	2.8km	mark	there	are	toilet	facilities.		
We	can	take	a	break	there	for	a	drink	and	snack	(stashed	in	your	sturdy	backpack).		
The	“iron	coves	and	sturdy	damsels”	may	like	to	try	the	exercise	machines	available	at	this	point.			
Later	on,	the	lure	of	stopping	to	shop	at	Birkenhead	Point	MUST	be	resisted.	
	

Back	to	the	starting	point	at	around	12.00	noon	for	lunch	at	the	Nield	Pavilion	Café.			
Check	out	the	menu	at	www.nieldparkpavillion.com.au		
Ken	can	vouch	for	the	coconut	prawns	(entrée	size)!!			
The	registration	sheet	will	be	on	the	“Day	Tours”	desk.	Please	indicate	if	you	are	staying	for	lunch.	
Walk	Leaders	–	Ken	and	Joy	Lynch	–	Mob:	0408	610	165	or	0408	691	050	
	

Reminder:	The	Walk	Leader	for	our	June	walk	(22nd	June)	will	be	Tony	Folland	(Tel.	9873	1126)	
	

SAPPS	-	TUESDAY,	22	MAY	-	TIME:	6.00	PM	FOR	6.30	PM	
Sedici	Italian	Restaurant,	11/8	David	Road,	Castle	Hill.		Three	course	meal:	$50	per	person.			
BYO	no	corkage	charge.		Please	register	and	pay	at	the	desk	during	our	May	General	Meeting.	

	

CHRISTMAS	IN	JUNE		
WEDNESDAY,	27	JUNE,	2018	-	12	NOON	
WATERVIEW	RESTAURANT,	199	BAY	ROAD,	

BEROWRA	WATERS	
						$45pp	-	3	courses	including	wine	and	soft	drink	

																															Please	register	and	pay	at	the	desk	during	our	May	General	Meeting.	
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THEATRE	PARTIES		
Payments	MUST	be	made	by	the	Finalised	date.			
Cancellations	advised	prior	to	Finalised	Date.	 	

Event	 Date	 Price	 Payment	Due	
Shirley	Valentine	 Tuesday,	30	May	

Ensemble	Theatre	11.00am	
$60	 Some	tickets	to	be	collected.	

We	decided	against	the	bus	
because	of	the	cost.		The	
theatre	advised	that	their	
shuttle	picks	up	from	Milsons	
Point	Station	from	10.00	am	
until	10.45	am	and	on	the	
return	delivers	back	to	the	
station	after	the	show.		Lunch	
will	have	to	be	organized	at	a	
Coffee	Shop	at	Milsons	Point	
or	North	Sydney.	

The	Book	of	Mormon	 Sunday,	20	May	
Lyric	Theatre	1.00pm	

$120	 Some	tickets	to	be	collected	

Priscilla	Queen	of	the	Desert	
***	CANX	***	

Capitol	Theatre	
***	CANX	***	

	 Now	Cancelled	due	to		lack	of	
interest	

Evita	 Wednesday,	31	October	
Sydney	Opera	House	1.00pm	

$84	 Payment	finalised	in	August	
Waitlist	ONLY	now	

	

TOURS	AND	OUTINGS	

	

DAY	TOURS	-	PLEASE	ENSURE	YOU	HAVE	THE	CORRECT	MONEY	FOR	ALL	PAYMENTS	
	

TUESDAY,	22	MAY	–	THE	NEPEAN	BELLE	LUNCH	CRUISE	–	Departure:	8.30	am	for	8.45	am	
Coach	will	pick	us	up	from	the	Harvey	Lowe	Pavilion	on	the	Castle	Hill	Showground.	(Ample	Parking)			
Cost:	$76	if	we	have	35	on	the	coach.		Highlights:	
• Visit	Sweeties	Confectionary	Wholesaler	to	stock	up	on	some	goodies.	
• Enjoy	morning	tea	on	the	banks	of	the	Nepean	River.	
• After	morning	tea,	relax	on	the	bank	of	the	river	before	boarding	our	cruise.	
• We	then	head	off	to	the	Nepean	Belle	for	a	delicious	buffet	style	lunch	as	we	

cruise	 the	 picturesque	 Nepean	 River.		After	 your	 buffet	 just	 sit	 and	 relax	
whilst	being	served	your	delicious	dessert.	

• After	lunch	we	board	the	coach	for	our	trip	home	making	an	afternoon	stop	at	the	Sake	Factory	for	a	
tour,	talk	and	tasting.		We	then	head	home	after	a	wonderful	day	arriving	back	at	5pm.	

Your	Final	Opportunity	For	Payment	Will	Be	at	the	May	General	Meeting.	
(Please	note	that	to	ensure	our	numbers	we	have	invited	members	from	other	Probus	and	Lions	Clubs)	

**	A	chance	to	meet	some	new	faces	as	we	travel	on	the	bus	**	
	

The Tour Desk will usually open from 9.30 am to take your bookings and collect your payments. 
If you cannot attend a selected Outing please remove your name from our list. 

There can be no refunds after the cut-off date for day trips unless a replacement can be secured. 
TOUR DESK OPERATORS - ELIZABETH, COLIN, DOMINIC and ALAN 

Note: Please send any information to the Secretary for inclusion in this Newsletter 
by the Friday following the first Tuesday of the month, which is when the 

Committee meets. Many thanks. 
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FRIDAY,	15	JUNE	-	THE	MUSEUMS	DISCOVERY	CENTRE,	CASTLE	HILL.	–	Cost:	$33.00	p.p.		
172	Showground	Road,	Castle	Hill.	We	will	meet	at	the	Centre	at	9.50am	for	a	10.00am	Tour.	
Included	in	this	tour	is	a	2	course	lunch	at	The	Fiddler.	I	suggest	that	you	car	pool	if	you	can.	
Entry	to	the	Museums	Discovery	Centre	is	via	the	TAFE	gate	on	Green	Road,	just	off	Showground	Road.	
There	is	limited	free	parking	onsite	at	the	Museums	Discovery	Centre.		Drive	through	the	TAFE	and	enter	
the	Discovery	Centre	grounds,	following	the	arrows	to	the	Main	Entrance	and	park	near	the	Windmill.	
HIGHLIGHTS	
The	Museums	Discovery	Centre	is	the	major	storage	site	for	the	collections	of	the	Museum	of	Applied	Arts	
and	Sciences,	the	Australian	Museum	and	Sydney	Living	Museums.		Visitors	to	the	MDC	have	a	rare	
opportunity	to	see	thousands	of	museum	objects,	normally	held	in	storage,	in	the	‘Visible	Collections	
Store’.		We	have	been	booked	in	for	a	90	minute	guided	tour.	
This	will	be	followed	by	a	two	course	sit	down	lunch	with	tea	and	coffee	at	The	Fiddler,	only	10	minutes	
away	by	car.	(Corner	Commercial	&	Windsor	Roads,	Rouse	Hill)	
If	we	have	more	than	20	booked,	we	can	have	a	choice	of	2	options	for	the	main	and	2	for	the	dessert.	

All	meals	will	be	served	with	bread	rolls,	tea/coffee.			
Your	Final	Opportunity	For	Payment	Will	Be	at	the	May	General	Meeting.	

	

MONDAY,	16	JULY	-	GUIDED	TOUR	OF	COCKATOO	ISLAND	–	Cost:	$12.00	p.p.	
Meet	at	the	Rydalmere	Wharf	at	9:40	am	in	time	to	catch	the	9:58	am	ferry.	
The	tour	starts	on	Cockatoo	Island	at	11:00	am	and	will	take	one	and	a	half	hours	
Lunch	is	at	your	own	expense	in	one	of	the	several	cafes	around	the	wharf	area.		
If	you	like	you	may	care	to	bring	your	own	picnic.	Please	remember	to	bring	your	OPAL	card	for	the	ferry.	
This	site	has	a	World	Heritage	Listing.	Our	guide	will	help	us	explore	all	amazing	sites	on	the	island.		
(Further	details	will	follow	in	the	June	Newsletter)	
Payment	for	this	day	outing	would	be	appreciated	on	or	prior	to	the	June	General	Meeting.	
	

WEEK	AWAY	TOURS		
A	report	on	our	recent	Week	Away	Tour:	Narrabri,	Lightning	Ridge,	Coonabarabran	
The	trip	was	well	received	by	all	tourists.	Thanks	to	John	and	Kerry	Dunne	for	making	the	tour	outstanding.	
	

SOUTH	AUSTRALIA	–	COMMENCING	MONDAY,	1	OCTOBER	–	8	DAYS	
Payment	of	$600	deposit	and	your	booking	form	is	due	at	the	May	General	Meeting.	
Final	payment	is	due	at	the	August	General	Meeting.	Our	bus	‘Pick	Up’	will	be	at	Castle	Pines.	
On	Course	are	still	marketing	the	tour.	
	

2019	TRIPS	
Bright	in	Autumn.	Departure	late	April,	via	Canberra	and	return	via	Wagga	Wagga.	
More	details	and	price	next	month.		
	

INTERNATIONAL	TOURS	-	Dominic	Cancian/Alan	Jones	
As	reported	in	our	April	Newsletter,	we	are	actively	seeking	submissions	from	three	tour	organizations	on		
a	range	of	suitable	tour	destinations	for	our	2019	Overseas	Tour	Programme.		
Once	these	offers	have	been	received	the	committee	will	fully	evaluate	them,	select	the	most	suitable		

and	put	those	offering	us	the	best	choice	in	destinations	
and	value		forward	for	members	consideration	at	our		
June	General	Meeting.	
	

HELLOWORLD	TRAVEL	CAFÉ	
To	book	in,	please	phone	Helloworld		
Winston	Hills	phone	no.	9620	8300	
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BIRTHDAY	WISHES	TO	OUR	SPECIAL	‘MAY’	BIRTHDAY	MEMBERS	

	

FOOTY	TIPPING	COMPETITION	
At	the	end	of	the	fourth	round,	the	leaders	were:	
					Barbara	Robson	 19	Points	
					Anne	Gover										 19	Points	
					Malcolm	Robson		 18	Points		
If	you	have	any	queries	please	email	me,	Neil	Gover,	at:	neilgov@optusnet.com.au	
	
PROBUS	CHINA	TRIP	PHOTOBOOK	
Thanks	to	all	who	have	generously	contributed	images	to	the	China	Probus	Trip	Book.	
I	hope	to	have	a	copy	for	you	to	look	at	by	the	June	General	Meeting.	
	
MAY	-	ROOM	SET	UP	
David	Abbott	 Jill	Dyball	 David	Fowler	 George	Green	 John	Grieg	
Jack	Eagles	 Les	Dyball	 Lynne	Fowler	 Dorothy	Green	 Julia	Gosling	
	
We	still	have	a	few	available	spots	in	future	months.	If	you	feel	that	you	would	like	to	assist	in	the	
setting	up	of	our	Meeting	Room,	please	contact	Ralph	Gosling	(Property	Officer)	
Setting-Up	time	is	9.00	am.	One	hour	prior	to	the	start	of	our	Meeting.		
	
REFRESHMENT	VOLUNTEERS		

MAY	
Joan	Neideck	 Clive	Neideck	 Lynne	Fowler	 David	Fowler	

JUNE	
Jean	Ogden	 Ken	Ogden	 Margaret	Turner	 Arthur	Turner	

	
This	Newsletter	is	proudly	sponsored	by	Helloworld	Travel	-	Winston	Hills	

	 							Phone:	9620	8300					Email:	winstonhills@helloworld.com.au	
	
June	General	Meeting:		Tuesday,	19	June,	2018	

	
	
	

1/5		Phil	Davis	 15/5		Rob	Primrose	 25/5		Nigel	Nield	

2/5		Lynne	Bull	 19/5		Peter	Marcer	 27/5		Jan	Jones	

6/5		Judith	Marcus	 20/5		Warren	Fairfax	 28/5		Havelyn	Bromhead	

11/5		Helen	Rose	 24/5		John	Wilkes	 28/5		Barry	Alsop	

11/5		Harry	Koller	 25/5		Patty	Turvey	 	
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					NARRABRI,	LIGHTNING	RIDGE	AND	COONABARABRAN	TOUR	

 	
	
	
	
	

The	Happy	
Travellers	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	OUR	GARDENING	GROUP	–	16	APRIL,	2018	AT	PAM	BROWN’S	HOME	
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																																Cabins	&	Caravan	Group	Tour	
	

	
	
	
	
							
	
	
	
	
									
	
																																																									‘Fires	Creek	Winery’	
	
	
	
	
	

			 							 	
	
	
	
	
	
	

		 				 	


